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Parkiet/ Demand increases, more and more apartments  being sold 
 
The article reports on the recent results of developers listed on the Warsaw Stock Exchange and 
the condition of the real estate market in Poland. According to the daily, the housing market has 
finally stabilized. As RedNet Consulting reports, the average sale price for an apartment in the 
largest urban areas in Poland in December was PLN 7,020/sqm, slightly higher than in September 
(PLN 6,900/sqm).  

Listed developers have no reason to complain, as most of them improved their 3Q results. 
The leaders in Parkiet’s ranking prepared after the 3Q on the basis of apartments sales, J.W. 
Construction and Dom Development, maintained their position also in the 4Q. Ronson was ranked 
6th after the 4Q, but did not improve its record from the 3Q. Nevertheless board member Tomasz 
Lapiński said he is satisfied with the results. “In the 4Q we sold 66 apartments, which is 20% of 
what we had on offer at the beginning of the period,” he said. According to Lapiński, in the 3Q 
Ronson sold 79 apartments, which was 19% of the number on offer.      


